Town Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of December 28, 2017
Bergen Town Hall
Present: Vice Chairman Andrew Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Kathi McLaughlin and Lou Romano

Not Present: Chairman Gary Fink, Dominick Camelio and Cindy Anderson Alt.
Also Present: David Mason, ZEO; Patrick and Deborah Thomas, Warren and Nancy Savage and Roger Rouse
Savage Public Hearing
The Public Hearing was opened at 7:05p.m. by Vice Chairman Andrew Fink. The Pubic Hearing is for Warren and Nancy Savage who would like to subdivide a 4 acre lot located at  the back of their property. They are selling it to their neighbors, Patrick and Deb Thomas, who are going to merge the piece to their property. No one appeared to speak against the proposal. The hearing was published in the Batavia Daily News and posted at the Town Hall and Post Office. It was also reviewed by the County Planning Board and came back with a recommendation for approval. Due to no opposing parties for the proposal, a motion to waive the 15 minute hearing time was made by Mark Gerhardy, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. The Public Hearing closed at 7:08 p.m.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:09 p.m.

Savage Subdivision Finalization.After reviewing the map a final time, Mark Gerhardy pointed out that the subdivided piece is a land-locked piece of land and cannot be approved. The survey map needs to show the parcel already merged with the neighbor’s lot. Instead it shows 3 separate parcels which include the proposed land-locked subdivided piece, the Savage’s lot and the Thomas’ lot. It was requested to the Savages, to have a new map drawn up showing the subdivided piece merged to the neighbors. Once that is complete, they can bring it to Chairman Fink to have signed. A motion to approve the subdivision contingent on having a new map showing the merger of the subdivided piece to the neighbor’s property was made by Mark Gerhardy, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. 
A motion to approve the December 2017 minutes with corrections was made by KathiMcLaughin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. 
Old/New Business

(Dave Mason stated that a new business, Sterling Tent,is going to buy 23 acres in Apple Tree Acres.
No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Mark Gerhardy, voted and carried. 

The meeting ended at 7:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

Ernest Haywood, Town Supervisor

Charlie Redinger, ZBA Chairman

